Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

September 6, 2007
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. at the Puyallup Library.  The following were present:

James Jaques, Milton FD

Randy Shelton, Orting FD

Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD

Dennis Corbett, Puyallup FD
Randy Stephens, Puyallup FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, PCFD #2

Ken Rothe, PCFD #2

Rick Bleecker, PCFD #3

Stephen Murphy, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Tom Sutich, PCFD #5

Jack Andren, PCFD #6
Doug Willis, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6
Keith Wright, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Cliff McCollum, PCFD #13

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Kathy Hale, PCFD #21

Ryan Baskett, PCFD #21

Dave Wakefield, PCFD #22
Jake Doty, PCFD #22
Garry Olson, PCFD #23

Jay Wiggins, PCFD #27

Curt Beaupre, PCDEM

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB
Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Norma Pancake, PCEMS
Chuck Hammonds, ARC

Recorder Denise Menge

President Doug Willis thanked everyone for being here on time and apologized for being late.  He explained that he had been at an awards ceremony at Rogers High School where Washington State was the recipient of a Homeland Security award.

Chuck Hammonds with American Red Cross stated he had to leave the meeting early and asked if he could give his presentation now.  They had four (4) residential fires in August and assisted twenty-three (23) people.

Chuck announced the Real Heroes Breakfast is coming up on January 25, 2008.  He has put some Hero nomination forms on the table for those interested.  You can also make nominations on-line on their website (www.rainier-redcross.org).  Also, he’d like to encourage everyone to attend the breakfast.

Flag Salute
No flag present.
Ruth Obadal apologized for being late to the meeting.  She was at the awards presentation at Rogers High School as well.  She welcomed everyone to the City of Puyallup.  It’s fair season and fair mugs along with fair tickets for everyone are available at the back table.  Ruth introduced Puyallup’s new B/C Dennis Corbett and B/C and MSO Randy Stephens.
Approval of Minutes

President Willis stated the August 2nd meeting minutes had been corrected to reflect the motion that was made to approve the numbering plan.  It was moved and seconded to approve the corrected August 2, 2007 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale reported there is $8,949.31 in the account.  It was moved and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  MOTION CARRIED.
Correspondence

No correspondence.  
Guest Speakers
The Guest Speaker will not be here until around 12:30.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

President Willis reported that speakers are lined up for the rest of this year.
Audit Committee- DORMANT

Banquet/Awards Committee

Wayne Wienholz stated there was nothing to report at this time.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported the new set of EMS protocols will be coming out in January.  They will be bringing out one (1) of the protocols out early regarding football helmet removal.  It should be coming out either today or tomorrow.
Judy reported IRIS will be rolling out county-wide.  This product is used to manage patients at a large scale event.  This came about from grant monies and DEM has covered the sustainment costs.  Those who have IRIS – Tacoma, University Place, Lakewood, Central Pierce, East Pierce, Puyallup, Graham, etc. – will be taking on the cost to sustain this program.  They are asking for one (1) agency cost and that one (1) agency to be DEM for Pierce County.  The individual agencies would then cover licenses for the devices and the monthly telephone fee for the cell card in each device.

Judy reported a couple of years ago we had a drill with antibiotics distribution where we used M&M’s and Skittles.  The antibiotics were purchased in the case of a biological event.  Coming up in November and again in January, huge amounts of these antibiotics will be expiring.  The cost to replace them will be around $90,000.  This is for a five (5) day course.  She would like to know what this group would like to do – replace the antibiotics or not?  There are not any funds to replace them, possibly MMRS money could be used.  Also, we are only looking at a 12-24 hour delay in getting the antibiotics IF they were ever needed.  The risk is very low.  Discussion followed.  It was asked if individual departments could purchase the antibiotics to have on hand if it was decided not to purchase them for everyone?  Judy Murphy stated she would find out.  It was decided to go with the Health Departments recommendation.
Training – MetroTraining

Steve Murphy reported the NIMS, ICS 300 and 400 courses are still out there and several classes are being offered this month and next.  The dates and locations are available on the DEM website or by contacting Judy Harmon.
This months Metro Training Drill will be held at Graham from 9:00 a.m. to noon.  Next month will be at University Place on October 12th from 9:00 a.m. to noon.

October 17th at noon at Station 5-0 will be the next Metro Training Chiefs meeting.

Steve distributed flyers on an upcoming seminar/workshop being held in Lacey on November 5th and 6th.

Bryan Pearson stated with regards to NIMS compliance, the next reporting period will include typing all of your teams and vehicles, etc.  And there will possibly be an IS-900 course to get everyone through.

OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Chuck Hammonds reported earlier in the meeting.
Department of Emergency Management

Curt Beaupre reported September 14th is when the NIMS compliance reports from all agencies are due to allow him time to compile all the information needed to report.  There are 29 requirements for 2007 and there will 42 requirements in 2008.  There will be auditing agencies to audit NIMS compliance.  Also, there will be four (4) new classes that will be required in 2008 and they will all be offered on-line.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported she will be busy with recert months that are coming up.  The on-line applications are going well.  The new protocols will be coming out in January.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz distributed monthly reports for the last two (2) months.  They are in the process of hiring another Deputy Fire Marshal.  They are also looking into hiring two more assistants and maybe an inspector and deputy.
Norma stated she forgot to mention that the EMS Office burn plan template for the whole state will be out in April 2008.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported the Legislative Committee has started working.  The have the top ten issues listed on the website.  They are working on revising the Strategic Plan.

Bryan Pearson reported he is a new member on the State Chiefs Training Division.  They will be meeting next week in Wenatchee.
Jeff Jenson stated there a couple of new Divisions – Chief Company Officers and I/S.

PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon stated the proposed ban for land clearing burning is still on.  They are proceeding with the proposal to the Board and will be meeting September 27th to set a date for land clearing burning ban to go into effect as well as recommending to add residential burning at some point in the future.  They have received requests from Districts 15, 17 and 18 for outreach in their communities with this ban information.  This is available for all agencies, just contact their office for more information.

September 1st a set of new regulations came out for mobile spray coating operations.

PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin reported they have a draft Code of Ethics.  No complaints have been received so far to add it to the By-Laws.  Their next meeting will be September 20th at 5:00 p.m. at the VIP tent at the Fair.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.  
Unfinished Business

A.  WA Task Force 1 USAR Team Policy Board.  President Willis reported Ruth Obadal was recommended by Merle Frank to be his replacement.  The Executive Board would like to know if there is anyone else interested in this position.  Jeff Jensen suggested Tom Henderson from Tacoma FD.  President Willis asked Ruth if she had anything to say.  Ruth stated that she feels it is important that whoever ends up in this position it should be someone with USAR team members.  She has not problem with Tom being on it.  Jack Andren stated he had been the back up to Merle and he feels it would be appropriate to have two (2) people appointed to this – a primary and alternate.  That way, both can attend the meetings and can cover each other if the other cannot attend, etc.
New Business
A. Fire Comm User Group Meeting (After Adjournment).  President Willis reminded everyone of the meeting following this meeting.
Good of the Order

A.  2008 Nominations.  President Willis stated this should have been under New Business.  It has been up to the Past President to put this committee together.  He has talked to the current Executive Board members and they are all willing to serve another year.  Nominations are welcome for any or all of the positions.  Formal nominations will be accepted at the next meeting and a formal vote will be held at the November meeting.
Reggie Romines stated that he and Wayne met with Kitsap County regarding the golf tournament.  They have annual sponsors and a system in place.  They would be happy to have our 70-80 players along with their 70-80 players and they would host the tournament.  Unless someone from this Association is willing to step up and take on coordinating the golf tournament, he suggests doing a joint golf tournament with Kitsap County and having someone on their committee.  They do not make any money on their tournament, what money is brought in is given to charity.
Guest Speaker

Kathy Hale introduced Guest Speaker Nichole Rose from L & I.  Nichole Rose thanked the members for the opportunity to be here today.  She has been with L & I for 15 years now and started out as a field inspector.  She would like to share information on their website and how to access and find information, etc.  She distributed several handouts (see attached) and went through them.
The members thanked Nichole for her presentation.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

The next PCFCA meeting will be October 4th, 2007 at Orting Fire & Rescue.
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